Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Board of Trustees Meeting 6/30/14
Quarterly Administration Report summarizing Block 4, 2013/2014
The Faculty:
· Sandy Chervenak, BPHS graduate of 2005, was contracted to teach Yoga and Nutrition. It is always great to have alumni presence in the building. 
· Toni Diaz, graduate of 2010, started at the end of May as our new Business Manager and Registrar. 

· Shelley Xiao taught an Asian studies course. 

· Brad Davis, a Qualcomm retiree, continues to volunteer with us to support the Math and Chemistry classes. 

· Teachers began video recording their classes as part of our professional development program. 

· Steve Headley joined Boulder Prep as an interventionist. He teaches the self-defense class and is working on a comprehensive emergency response plan for the school. 
· Two staff members were able to attend the Igniting Education Conference in Denver and brought back some great ideas and partnership opportunities. 

· Graduation was also the last day for four staff members: Gabe Dillon, Shane Abrams, Dylan Muzny and Jazmyne Lewis. 
The Students:
· 12 new students joined us in Block 4. We have been working closely with the dropout prevention team at the district to re-engage some of our students who are not making academic progress. 
· 12 Graduates participated in the ceremony and two others completed their requirements shortly after. 
· 8 students passed all their classes earning a field trip to Elitches this summer. 

· As in years past, all of our 9th and 10th graders opted out of taking the TCAP. Instead, they took the PLAN (pre-ACT) while the juniors took the ACT. The results from the Junior ACT showed the benefit of the ACT Prep program. The scores indicated that we will have a strong senior class next year. 

· One graduate scored a 32 composite on his ACT – a record for Boulder Prep. 
· The students, led by the Peer Leadership Committee, successfully negotiated a new nicotine contract. The new terms were mutually agreeable between the students and staff and have led to an improvement in our school climate. 
· The school climate survey was administered in the middle of the block. Results showed reductions in several categories that we will work on improving over the summer and coming school year. 
The Program

· Our pony, Boxer, received attention from students through the equine science class and the afterschool service learning class. Additionally, two students were approved to go out independently to ride and train Boxer for service learning hours.
· We hosted some alumni meetings to explore opportunities for alumni involvement. 

· The afterschool program offered great extension activities for classroom curriculum such as: comic convention as part of the Comic Lit. and Illustration classes, planetarium field trip as part of the Astronomy class, and the Denver Museum genetics lab field trip as part of the Genetics class.
· Since we have been contracting for lunches through the school district, fewer students have been eating at the school. 
· A clothing swap was offered to students and staff where individuals brought items to exchange. Many students participated and went home happy with some new clothes. 

· We have partnered with Second Start Community Garden in Longmont for a plot for the school. Students have been tending the garden as part of the service learning program and will continue through the summer. We expect an abundance of produce based on initial plantings. 

The Facility

· The students and staff completed the landscaping project in the front with a new garden along the building and a flagstone patio. 
· Our school garden was planted and is coming along very well. Also, we added a small greenhouse on the North side of the building to extend our cultivation season. 

· We have formalized our agreement with a contractor for the kitchen renovation. They will begin at the end of June and should be completed by early August. In preparation, we sold the kitchen cabinets and will use the money to buy some of the equipment for the kitchen. 

· We have formalized our agreement with Custom Solar to install our Photovoltaic System. They will complete that project toward the end of July.

Development
· We did not receive funding from Xcel Renewable Energy Trust as they decided not to invest in any Boulder based projects. 

· We received confirmation that the needs assessment for the Counselor Corp grant was accepted, and we will be funded for year 2. 
· We submitted a letter of inquiry for a grant to the Johnson Foundation to fund a behavioral/mental health program. They decided not to invite us to submit a full proposal. 
· We received about $2000 in donations for either scholarships or general programming.
· The District’s Bond initiative is moving forward which includes an appropriation for Boulder Prep. 
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